LOIS WITH THE MONTGOMERY NEWS, MARCH 6, 2022

3/6.. It has warmed up today, started out at 30 this morning. | got up early and came downstairs, thinking it
was probably snowing, but it wasn’t. | turned on Channel 5 news as they are on early, to see where the
storm was that was predicted for us. | was concerned about the cold we have up here near the Canadian
Border, maybe having snow or freezing rain. As the weather was a factor in having Church, Rev. Bill Neil and
h is wife were coming up from Burlington. He said it was raining in St. Albans as he came through. By the
time our Church Service was over, we had rain..the street was like a river for awhile. But then the sun came
out and the wind died down a little and it became a gorgeous day to get out. That we did and opened up
the doors to let the fresh air in..as it was 62 degrees.

3/2..1 had an email from my Friend Kate O’Neill, she had this news to share with me.. Her husband’s family
lived in Poland and they visited there several times during their married life. She was watching TV when
the load of people coming in on the train from Ukraine to Poland, she recognized the Przemysi Train Station
and even thought her husband’s cousins might be there helping out, as a close up of some were recognizable
to her. His Mother lost touch with several of the family members during World War I. It was years later
that family members, finally made contact by phone calls and they once again became close with their
Families in Poland. This is such a touching story, and the pain we see in the eyes of all those leaving
Ukraine with just a few things to take with them. We never think of where each person comes from as
they become friends of ours, and this story is so close to home for many amongst us. God Bless us all!!!

3/3. | had one visitor this week from Enosburg. Dinny Hawkworth called earlier in the day to make an
appointment with me to go down to our Church. She was interested in seeing our Chandelier that has been
electrified. She came at 2:30 and we went upstairs, and she took pictures as the Chandelier that was given
to them at the Opera House was all taken apart. The resemblance of what she had for a picture was so
much like ours. She was in hopes of getting some help and get it restored and hung up once again only this
time have it newly wired to electricity. We enjoyed a nice visit, in our nice warm sanctuary.

Happy Birthday to: Stuart Pratt, Leah Brown Zupan, Adrianna Sherman 3/14; Cayden Stanley, Jennifer
Domina, Ryland Purrier, Cedric Lanphear 3/15; Annie Purrier, Marshall Abramowitz 3/16; Aiden Smith 3/18.

**Church Bulletin Bloopers: There will be no healing service this Sunday due to the Pastor’s illness.**
Welcome home Roberta, so glad you had a few nice warm months to enjoy with your daughter and her
family in N.C. M.L.T.A.



